Academic Planning Committee Notes

November 21, 2007

2:15pm

1. Degrees in Process – Steve Lefevre

Steve Lefevre gave a brief update of the programs before the Academic Senate.  After some discussion it was determined that the current Academic Master Plan would be renamed the Academic Master Planning and Internal Planning Calendar to prevent confusion for readers.

The Curriculum Guidelines will be enhanced next year to include this information as well as inform Chairs that courses that include any center activity will be forwarded to the Centers prior to coming before the Curriculum Committee.

The Short form will also accompany the Academic Master Plan and Internal Planning Calendar (AMPIPC) as reference material.  This form will not be voted upon by the Senate but will be utilized as reference material when the AMPIPC is reviewed in the Senate.

2. Other Modifications to the Business Process

When a new program comes before the Academic Planning Committee the proposer will be invited to attend the meeting with a time certain appointment time so that the proposal can be presented to the APC.  The Curriculum Committee will continue to review the proposal prior to the Academic Planning Committee receiving the proposal.

3. Meeting with the President

Steve Lefevre and Ted Lucas met with President Rush.  President Rush underscored his intention of meeting enrollment targets.  Dr Rush wishes the University to be more innovative and creative in their program planning and suggests such programs such as agriculture and aviation.  Bill Cordeiro felt that Agri-business emphasis could easily be created within the Business and Economics area.  Food Science could easily incorporated into the new Nutrition program being launched under the Kinesiology degree.  Steve Lefevre, Bill Cordeiro, and Jeanne Grier are planning to meet with Ted Lucas on December 4th to continue discussion on potential degrees.  Agriculture Education is also an option that was mentioned.  There has been some dialogue between Limoneria and the University, as Limoneria is developing a 70 acre facility to enhance agri-business in our area.
Utilization of the Liberal Studies Concentrated Studies Option may be a viable way to launch some of these experimental programs.
